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401(k) Participants Can Sue Plan Fiduciaries  
For Losses To Individual Accounts 

 
The United States Supreme Court recently ruled that under Section 502(a)(2) of the Employee 
Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as amended (ERISA), 401(k) plan participants may sue plan 
fiduciaries for “fiduciary breaches that impair the value of plan assets in a participant’s individual 
account.”  Justice Stevens, delivering the opinion of the Supreme Court in LaRue v. DeWolff, Boberg 
& Associates, Inc., distinguished defined contribution plans from defined benefit plans noting, “[f]or 
defined contribution plans, [but not defined benefit plans], fiduciary misconduct need not threaten the 
solvency of the entire plan to reduce benefits below the amount that participants would otherwise 
receive.”  In granting individual 401(k) plan participants the right to sue plans for losses caused by 
fiduciary misconduct, the Supreme Court emphasized the need for defined contribution plan 
administrators to be vigilant in ensuring the proper administration of their plans.   
 
In LaRue, the plaintiff alleged that in 2001 and 2002 he directed the plan administrator to make 
certain changes to his investment allocations, but that the administrator never carried out those 
directions, leading to a loss of $150,000 in the total value of his account.  The United States District 
Court for the District of South Carolina granted defendants’ motion for judgment on the pleadings on 
the grounds that the relief requested by Mr. LaRue under Section 502(a)(3) of ERISA was legal, not 
equitable, relief and, therefore, was not available.  On appeal, the United States Court of Appeals for 
the Fourth Circuit affirmed the lower court’s decision on two grounds.  First, the Circuit Court found 
that plaintiff’s claim under Section 502(a)(2) of ERISA was waived because it was raised for the first 
time on appeal and because, had it not been waived, Section 502(a)(2) provides relief only for entire 
plans, not for individuals such as Mr. LaRue.  Second, the Circuit Court held that Section 502(a)(3) of 
ERISA provides only for equitable relief and the relief Mr. LaRue requested was not equitable.   
 
The Supreme Court’s decision, reversing both the District and Circuit Courts, is not surprising.  Few 
thought that the logical extension of defendants’ position—that fiduciaries would never have liability 
for losses from individual accounts—would be accepted by the Supreme Court.  From the perspective 
of plan sponsors, however, the decision is disheartening.  In this time of often extreme market 
volatility, the decision will increase the need for timely and accurate response to participants’ myriad 
investment decisions, will increase the number of fiduciary breach lawsuits brought and may increase 
the difficulty of having such lawsuits dismissed early in the proceedings, and will increase the costs of 
plan administration. In sum, the LaRue decision serves as a reminder to plan sponsors and 
administrators of the importance of accurate, timely, and proper plan administration.   
 
For more information about issues relating to qualified plans, or other employee benefits matters, please contact any member of the 
Employee Benefits and Executive Compensation Group: 
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